
Dear	MCPS	Community:	
	
I	am	writing	to	share	disturbing	news	that	impacts	our	community.	Today,	April	13,	2018,	we	were	
informed	that	federal	agents	arrested	Jonathan	Oldale,	a	Montgomery	County	resident	and	parent,	on	
charges	of	production	of	child	pornography.	While	the	charges	are	connected	to	Mr.	Oldale’s	private	
residence,	they	involve	dozens	of	school-aged	children,	many	of	whom	attend	MCPS	schools.	It	is	
alleged	that	Mr.	Oldale	videotaped	children	during	parties	that	he	hosted	at	his	home.	
	
As	you	may	remember,	Mr.	Oldale	was	arrested	by	the	Montgomery	County	Police	Department	in	
October	2017	for	conducting	visual	surveillance	of	an	individual	at	a	local	gym	without	his/her	consent.	
After	being	made	aware	of	this	arrest,	MCPS	immediately	conducted	a	search	of	the	schools	where	Mr.	
Oldale	had	students	enrolled.		No	cameras	or	surveillance	devices	were	found.	Additionally,	we	issued	a	
no	trespass	order	banning	Mr.	Oldale	from	all	MCPS	property.	
	
According	to	law	enforcement,	Mr.	Oldale	has	been	detained.	
	
I	am	outraged	by	this	behavior	and	I	know	that	our	community	finds	the	allegations	in	the	charging	
documents	as	disturbing	and	upsetting	as	I	do.		
	
Our	thoughts	are	with	the	victims	and	their	families.	We	will	have	Student	Services	staff	available	to	
provide	counseling	and	support	to	students	and	families	as	needed.		
	
	Please	contact	the	Federal	Bureau	of	Investigation	at	410-265-8080	should	you	have	any	questions	or	
information	that	may	be	helpful	to	the	investigation.	
	
	Sincerely,	
Jack	R.	Smith,	Ph.D.	
Superintendent	of	Schools	
	


